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December 23, 2015 

Rebecca L. Davis 
Lozeau Drury LLP 
410 12th Street Suite 250 
Oakland, CA  94607 

Subject: Appeal of California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Determination 
of Exemption from Environmental Review - Proposed Commuter 
Shuttle Permit Program 

Dear Ms. Davis: 

The Office of the Clerk of the Board is in receipt of a memorandum dated December 21, 
2015, from the Planning Department regarding their determination on the timeliness of 
your filing of appeal of the California Environmental Quality Act determination of exemption 
from environmental review for the proposed Commuter Shuttle Permit Program. 

The Planning Department has determined that the appeal was filed in a timely manner. 

The appeal filing period for the CEQA Exemption Determination closed on Thursday, 
December 17, 2015. Pursuant to Administrative Code, Section 31.16, and Planning Code, 
Section 308.1, a hearing date has been scheduled for Tuesday, January 26, 2016, at 
3:00 p.m., at the Board of Supervisors meeting to be held in City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. 
Goodlett Place, Legislative Chamber, Room 250, San Francisco, CA  94102. 






